
Florida Power & Light Company, P. 0. Box 14000, Juno Beach, FL 33408-0420 

L-2002-055 

FPL MAR 15 2002 

Mr. Samuel J. Collins, Director 
Office of Nuclear Reactor Regulation 
U. S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission 
One White Flint North 
11555 Rockville Pike 
Rockville, MD 33408-0420 

Subject: St. Lucie Nuclear Plant Units 1 and 2 
Docket Nos. 50-335 and 50-389 
Turkey Point Nuclear Plant Units 3 and 4 
Docket Nos. 50-250 and 50-251 
Request for Extension of Time in Which to Seek a Hearing 
February 25, 2002 Order Modifying Licenses 

Dear Mr. Collins: 

Section IV of the Nuclear Regulatory Commission's February 25, 2002 Order Modifying the Operating Licenses 

issued to Florida Power & Light Company ("Order") states that, in accordance with 10 CFR 2.202, a licensee 

must submit a response to the Order and request a hearing on the Order within 20 days of the date of the Order.  

In addition, the Order states that for good cause shown, the NRC will consider extending the time to request a 

hearing on the Order.  

For the following reasons, FPL hereby requests that the NRC extend the time for FPL to request a hearing on the 

Order, Attachment 2, Items B.2.a(1), B.2.a(2), and B.2.b. FPL is not at this time requesting a hearing on the 

Order, and is not requesting an extension of time within which to request a hearing on all other Items set forth in 

the Order.  

As required by Condition C.1 of the Order, FPL's response to the Order will provide a status or schedule for 

implementation of each applicable Item. With respect to Items B.2.a(1), B.2.a(2), and B.2.b, FPL will be proposing 

a schedule for completion of the necessary evaluations. FPL, however, has not been able to complete the 
necessary evaluations to determine which actions are appropriate and what an appropriate implementation 
schedule would be within the 20-day response period.  

Because FPL is at this time unable to ascertain what actions would be appropriate to meet the NRC's intent for 

these Items, FPL will be unable to determine whether it is necessary to request a hearing. Accordingly, FPL 

requests that the deadline for requesting a hearing on Items B.2.a(1), B.2.a(2), and B.2.b, be extended to 20 days 

after FPL completes the required evaluation, determines appropriate actions, and sets a schedule for achieving 

compliance with its action plan. FPL will notify the Commission in writing within 20 days of the completion of these 
activities.  

FPL would appreciate your written concurrence with this request as soon as possible.  

Should you have any questions about FPL's request for an extension of time for requesting a hearing concerning 

the referenced conditions, please contact Mitchell Ross, FPL Counsel, at (561) 691-7126.  

Very truly yours, 

J. A. Stall 
Senior Vice President, Nuclear g 
and Chief Nuclear Officer

an FPL Group company


